
October 6, 2023 

 

 

Voyageur Elementary 

Health & Wellness Update  
 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

HEAD LICE 

As we move into our first month of school, so does head lice! Any child can become infected with 

head lice as they are easily transmitted from one person to another by close contact, or by sharing 

combs, hairbrushes, and hats.  Head lice do not carry disease, nor does their presence mean that 

the child is dirty.  The only harmful effect from head lice is the way children and adults 

react.  Negative reactions to head lice can harm children’s self-esteem and result in their isolation 

from others. We recommend parents/guardians are diligent in checking their child regularly. If you 

require a treatment kit, please come to the school office and pick one up for free. Please see 

included attachment from Northern Health.  

 

HAND, FOOT and MOUTH DISEASE 

We have a few cases of Hand, Foot and Mouth Disease currently at the school.  Once a person is 

infected and sick, they can be contagious and spread the virus for about 7 to 10 days.  We 

recommend parents/guardians remind their children of the importance of hand washing and good 

hygiene.  Voyageur staff will ensure our common surfaces and shared toys are properly disinfected.  

Please see included attachment from HealthLinkBC. 

 

OFFICE CHECK IN 

Please remind your child to check in at the office in the morning if they are late. If you are taking 

your child early, please let the office know.   

 

CELL PHONES 

Reminder cell phones are NOT allowed in use from bell to bell at Voyageur.  Cell phones are a 

huge distraction to students and teachers. Please do not text or call your child on their cell phones 

during school hours.  If you need to get a hold of your child, please call the office, they would be 

happy to help you.  (250) 992-2613 

 

HEALTH CHECK 

Reminder to parents/guardians to please do a health check of your student before sending them 

to school if they are feeling unwell.  Please stay home to rest and get better before returning!  

 

BEAR AWARE 

Quesnel’s influx of bears this year is unlike anything in recent memory.  School is starting next week 

and we know that many students walk or bike to school.  This is a good time to have regular 

conversations with your children about bear and wildlife awareness. Some tips are for kids to walk 

directly home after-school to check in with you, to walk in groups, make noise and to not eat 

snacks while walking or riding. Children should not approach any wildlife. 

 

Many thanks,  

Voyageur Elementary School 
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